Minutes of the Virtual Finance and General Purposes Committee
Wednesday 4 November 2020 @ 6pm

	Item
	Meeting Minutes
	Action

	
	Present: Cllrs: C. Pickthall (Chair), J. Airey, B. Brown, J. Pickthall, S. Webster, 
D Webster, J. Jenkinson, M. Wilson. In Attendance: Clerk, Cllr Bishop Rowe.  Apologies:  Cllr A. Rigg
	

	1
	Minutes and matters arising.

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.
	

	2
	Financial Management:
Banks Statements and bank reconciliation  for October 

Unanimously  approved
CIl breakdown.;l Membresw noted the breakdown of current expenditure on CIL and the unallocated sum of sum.  It was resovled to transfer £40,000 from the unallocated sum to the council CCLA inverstment account anmd recom,ment tjos tp fuill council.

Variances.  Council noted the variances and the explanation of the underspend. 


	Council

	3
	· Council Finances: 
Members debated the clerk’s paper that summarised the challenges to the council in the next few months and years and which include: 
Potential changes to the planning system and CIL;  BID re-election and a possible unitary authority which may mean town and parish councils are invited to take on additional services. 

Council approved the recommendation in the paper as follows:

A. Council should not at this time enter into any long-term funding agreements with SLDC concerning financial support for the leisure centre, either through CIL, precept or Public Works Loan Board until the issues described in the paper become clearer.(The council has already agreed a payment of £30,000 from CIL and this has been reported to SLDC)
B. That this should be reviewed by the council in May 2021 based on any new information.
C. If CIL is the preferred funding model for the new council for projects, including the leisure centre, that commitment is based only on received CIL funds and not predicted funds and any awards made on an annual basis. 
Proposed: Cllr C Pickthall. Seconded: Cllr.  M.Wilson. 

Unanimously approved.

	Council

	4
	· Projects Update:
Committee noted the update on projects. It was agreed that Cllrs Brown and D Webster support the clerk in analysing the web tenders. 

It was agreed that council would be recommended to approve the following project expenditure:

      2020 Budget
· Gill Toilets. Award contract to Matthew Shaw Ltd. 

            Re-roof for re-roofing and new fascia’s and gutters   £10250.00
· Covid 19 Memorial Bench @ Gill Banks:                   £886.00

· CCTV:   Approval of up to £200 for legal costs from third parties in relation to Wayleaves

· Removal of Trees:  

            Removal of trees on Gill banks adjacent to a residential homes  Council 

            agrees to pay 50% of the cost, the rest to be paid by the homeowner. 

· 2021 Budget

    Monument:

            Repaint externally (using rope lines)  £17000

            Repaint internally as needed   £3000.000



	Council



	5
	Grant from SLDC.  
Committee noted the £10,000 grant from Government via SLDC which the council received, as the office is classified to receive small business rate relief. 
Resolved: To allocated the funding to the Gill toilets project.

Proposed:  Cllr J. Pickthall. Seconded: Cllr C. Pickthall

Unanimously approved.  

	Council

	6. 
	Christmas Events:

•
Christmas Lights Switch On.

As the Dickensian festival will not go ahead this year, it was agreed that  the lights would be informally switched on Friday evening 23 October .
•
Carols at the Coro: 
The Coronation Hall is closed until January. It will not be possible to proceed unless another venue is found. This could impact on the Town Mayors fund for local organisations.
Recommendation: Clerk to speak with UVHS to see if the school hall could be used.
	

	7. 
	AOB:   Cllr Jones expressed a great deal of concern about the Coronation Hall and urged the council to arrange a meeting with UCE to understand what is happening and when the hall will be opened and why redundancies were made.

	

	8.
	Date of next meeting:   Wednesday 7 October @ 6pm
	


2

